
After a year of planning, con-

structing, painting, erecting,

and fireproofing a Suessical repre-

sentation of fun throughout the

Campolindo High School campus,

the work still wasn’t done for ap-

proximately 200 parents who

manned stations, served dinners,

shuffled cards, took photos,

manned fire pits, and undertook

various other jobs to make their

high school senior’s Grad Night a

huge success. 

Co-chaired by Ruth Thorn-

burg and Margo Isaacs, planning for

this year’s Grad Night at Cam-

polindo began last summer, starting

with simple drawings and a call for

hundreds of supplies, with items

ranging from 400 heavy-weight

sheet protectors to 450 feet of red

duct tape.

“We worked on this for a

year,” Isaacs said.  “Actual con-

struction took approximately six

months or so.”

Parents began meeting once a

month in the fall with each com-

mittee working on getting supplies,

donations, workers, etc.  “We began

painting ‘skins’ – which are large

pieces of wood that are later at-

tached to large metal frames, over

winter break,” said Tickets and

Reservations chair Lori Edelstone.

“We held work parties at the school

to paint and build on most week-

ends around February.   A lot of pre-

liminary prep work was done at the

school and stored in bins by the

football field.”

As graduation approached,

parents worked tirelessly, often

from 8 a.m. to 9 p.m., to set up

everything by the week before Grad

Night, Edelstone said.  

The gym had five rooms that

included a casino, arts and crafts,

photography, a mail room, and a

beauty parlor.  The quad had several

different activities including: an in-

flatable bucking bronco, jousting, ar-

cade games, fire pits, a DJ, and ping

pong.  Just to the side of the gym was

a memory board room where par-

ents/students put together individual

memory boards for each student.  

The multi use room was used

at first for three shifts of dinner; the

tables comprised a circus ring where

performers from a circus group en-

tertained the grads while they ate.

Later the room was used for per-

formances by a hypnotist and come-

dian.   “We also had a flying trapeze

outside for the kids to try out,” Edel-

stone added.  “That was a big hit.”

Of the class of 303, 297 par-

ticipated.
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Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church and Orinda Community Church 
invite all children 3 years old through 5th grade to SonRock Kids’ 
Camp for a week of adventure, lively songs, hilarious skits, crea-

tive crafts, exciting games, Bible stories, and tasty snacks! 
Cost: $50/child; $25/sibling.

Register by July 1st by downloading a form from our website 
www.holyshepherd.org or call 925-254-3422  

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
HOLY SHEPHERD LUTHERAN CHURCH  

433 MORAGA WAY, ORINDA 

July 20-24, 2009 
9:00 a.m.—12:00 noon 
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Orinda Community Church

invite all children 3 years old through 5th grade to 
SonRock Kids’ Camp for a week of adventure, lively

songs, hilarious skits, creative crafts, exciting games,
Bible stories, and tasty snacks!

Cost: $50/child; $25/sibling.

Register by July 1st by downloading a form from our website

www.holyshepherd.org or call 925-254-3422
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Lamorinda Students Win in Ecological Art, Photography and Poetry Contests
Submitted By Brian Larson

“Kitchen of the Universe” Zach Watson “The Light Comes Through” Caitlin Burnite

“Winter Fairytale” Erin Cherry“The Last Flower Depends on You” Diana Kossakowski

Lamorinda Students Win in Eco-

logical Art, Photography and

Poetry Contests 

Four Joaquin Moraga Inter-

mediate School students won top

prizes at the recent “Visuals and

Voices Contest,” sponsored by

Berkeley-based EarthTeam Envi-

ronmental Network, which handed

out awards for ecologically-themed

art, photography and poetry to cre-

ative middle and high school stu-

dents from across the Bay Area.

EarthTeam provides middle

and high school teachers, students,

and youth leaders throughout the

East Bay with curriculum-con-

nected, community-service projects

that inspire teens to become stew-

ards of the environment.

The local students took prizes

in various categories.  Sixth grader

Zach Watson was awarded the $100

global warming theme grand prize

for his water-color depiction of the

earth cooking in a hot frying pan –

aptly titled “The Kitchen of the Uni-

verse;” seventh grader Diana Kos-

sakowski won the first place $50

prize in the middle school art cate-

gory for her painting of a floating

lotus flower titled “The Last Flower

Depends on You;” seventh grader

Thibaut Hardin won $25 for second

place in the middle school art cate-

gory for his 3-D piece titled

“Today’s World;” and seventh

grader Caitlin Burnite received the

$50 first place prize in the middle

school photography category for her

photo titled “The Light Comes

Through.” 

Miramonte High School tenth

grader Erin Cherry received an hon-

orable mention for her photo titled

“Winter Fairytale.” 

Middle and high school stu-

dents submitted their own personal

creations with an ecological theme.

Along with an emphasis on judging

entries that address an environmental

topic, theme or issue, the submissions

were also judged on artistic merit. 

This year, EarthTeam added a

new category to the Contest - the

Green Idol – with Campolindo High

School eleventh grader David Kant

taking home the photography

“Green Idol” prize for his photo ti-

tled “Sunset.”

The talent show and award

ceremony was part of EarthTeam’s

annual school year-end celebration of

environmental, community service,

and educational accomplishments,

which also included teachers and stu-

dents who participated in other Earth-

Team projects, such as the Global

Warming Campaign. The event was

held at Ex’pression College of Digi-

tal Art in Emeryville and included a

warm welcome from California State

Senator Mark DeSaulnier.

Student entries were dis-

played on EarthTeam’s “The Green

News” Web site at http://thegreen-

news.net prior to the contest so

viewers could vote for their favorite

poetry, interview, article, photo-

graph, and art submissions.  To learn

more information about EarthTeam

and how to volunteer or participate,

call (510) 704-4030 or visit

www.earthteam.net.    

Campo Grad Night a ‘Suess-a-rific' Success
By Jennifer Wake
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